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A Canadian photo opportunity, at Niagara Falls, Ontario, for Chinese visitors from the Ministry of 
Public Security. (L-R): Mr. Xi Ruisen, Insp. G. Gibbs, Mr. Gao Xu, C/Supt. J. Bentham, Mr. Zhou Liqian, 
Mr. Ruan Xingxian, S/Sgt. G. Watts, Mr. Jiang Shulin.

This exchange is an historical first for 
both police organizations. The par­
ticipating agencies agreed that the exer-

ticipants were impressed by the variety 
of flowers and greenery.

The CO "E" Division, Deputy Commis­
sioner Don Wilson, hosted a farewell 
dinner at the Royal Vancouver Yacht 
Club on October 16. The following day, 
the Chinese officials left Vancouver for 
Beijing.

to Cargill, where they toured a grain ele­
vator. This was significant for them, as 
China has imported Canadian wheat over 
the years; the officials were interested in 
learning where it originated. A tour of a 
2,023 hectare grain farm at Avonlea was 
also arranged.

The delegates flew to Vancouver from 
Regina. They visited "E" Division head­
quarters, Burnaby Detachment, and the 
Vancouver Police Department. Sight­
seeing tours of Vancouver, and a ferry 
trip through Active Pass to Vancouver 
Island were arranged. Sightseeing was 
arranged in Victoria, where the par-

cise was useful, and a strong bond has 
been established. ■


